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Hello Everyone, 

I have been busy putting together a presentation of the 67th General Service Conference. I sent 

out some of the reports from the conference that will not be included in the presentation. I am 

up to about 56 slides so far and would like to try and keep it simple. I had a much better time 

this year with a lot more fellowship. I would like to say that a lot of work got done and being in 

West Chester County, Rye Brook it was much more serene and quiet. I didn’t hear not one 

police siren or ambulance. I actually left the hotel only once on Saturday afternoon to get 

something to eat in town. There wasn’t enough time due to public transportation or just the 

distance in general. I look forward to sharing more about the conference at the Summer 

Assembly June 10, 2017. 

I would like to thank the DCMs and one treasurer who asked me to attend their district 

meetings to share about the conference. As it stands now I will be visiting six district meetings 

and one Alano club. So far, June is the busiest month. In July I will not be available the second 

and third week due to other events. On July 14th-16th I will be at the 64th Annual Indiana State 

Convention and East Central Regional Conference being held in Fort Wayne Indiana. The other 

weekend July 21st-22nd, I was asked to share my experience, strength and hope at the 9th 

Annual Illinois Summer Roundup in Galesburg, something that I am more at ease with sharing. 

If you would like me to visit your district or meeting please email me at your earliest 

convenience. 

Please remember the State Conference hosted by Area 19 on August 11-13th at The Crowne 

Plaza Hotel in Rosemont. So far our Area is hosting three of the panels with committee chairs 

and officers on some of the other panels. 

Also, attached with the report is an “Area Challenge” to support all of the services GSO provides 

to all groups, for one year.  

Thank you for allowing me to serve, 

Kelly L. 

Delegate, Panel 66 

Grapevine Committee 


